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Family Papers
This volume is the most recent collective contribution of a group of
biblical scholars and archaeologists who are engaged in an ongoing
debate about the nature of family and household religion in ancient
Israel and its environment. It is intended to complement the volume
Household and Family Religion in Antiquity, edited by John Bodel and
Saul M. Olyan, which grew out of a conference held at Brown University
in 2005 on household and family religion in the ancient Mediterranean
world, with an emphasis on cross-cultural comparison. Several meetings
after the Brown conference carried the theme forward, and a fourth
meeting at Westfälische Wilhelms-Universität Münster in April 2009
emphasized theoretical and methodological challenges facing scholars
of household and family religion (e.g., the conceptualization of
family/household religion, the problem of identifying pertinent
artifacts, and the difficulties inherent in using texts together with
material evidence). This volume is a direct outgrowth of the Münster
meeting. For both the meeting and the volume, the goal was to bring
together a group of specialists in biblical studies, epigraphy, and
archaeology who would utilize a variety of humanistic and socialscientific approaches to the data and would also be willing to engage
in dialogue and debate; during the conference in Münster, there was
much vigorous intellectual engagement. The essays published here
reflect the energy of that conference and will contribute, both
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individually and collectively, to the advancement of our knowledge of
Israelite family and household religion.

Family and Household Religion

Symbiosis, Symbolism, and the Power of the Past

Marriage and Family in the Biblical World
Monthly current affairs magazine from a Christian perspective with a
focus on politics, society, economics and culture.

The Firstborn Son in Ancient Judaism and Early Christianity
Jacques Ellul, a former member of a Law Faculty at the University of
Bordeaux, was recognized as a brilliant and penetrating commentator on
the relationship between theology and sociology. In the Meaning of the
City he presents what he finds in the Bible--a sophisticated, coherent
theology of the city fully applicable to today's urbanized society.
Ellul believes that the city symbolizes the supreme work of man--and,
as such, represents man's ultimate rejection of God. Therefore it is
the city, where lies man's rebellious heart, that must be reformed.
The author stresses the fact that the Bible does not find man's
fulfillment in a return to an idyllic Eden, but points rather to a
life of communion with the Savior in the city transfigured. The
Meaning of the City, says John Wilkinson in his introductory essay to
the book, is the theological counterpoint to Ellul's Technological
Society, a work that analyzed the phenomenon of the autonomous and
totally manipulative post-industrial world. Ellul takes issue with
those who idealistically plan new urban environments for man, as
though man alone can negate the inherent diabolism of the city. For
Ellul, the history of the city from the times of Cain and Nimrod
through to Babylon and Jerusalem reveals a tendency to destroy the
human being for the sake of human works. Nevertheless, continuing the
theme of the tension between two realities that characterizes all his
works, Ellul sees God as electing the city as itself an instrument of
grace for the believer. William Stringfellow describes The Meaning of
the City as a book of startling significance, which should rank beside
Reinhold Niebuhr's Moral Man and Immoral Society as a work of truly
momentous potential. Douglass D. McFerran adds that it is a book worth
serious consideration by anyone interested in the relationship between
religious commitment and secular involvement. And John Wilkinson sums
it up: There are very few convincingly religious analyses of the
sociological phenomena of the present day. . . . Ellul's biblically
based sociology is today furnishing the matter for a large and growing
group of social protestants, particularly in the United States.
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Jewish Life in Ancient Egypt
This book offers a study of the meaning of the firstborn son in the
New Testament paying specific attention to the concept of
primogeniture in the Old Testament and Jewish literature.

From Text to Tradition
It is the quintessential nature of humans to communicate with each
other. Good communications, bad communications, miscommunications, or
no communications at all have driven everything from world events to
the most mundane of interactions. At the broadest level, communication
entails many registers and modes: verbal, iconographic, symbolic,
oral, written, and performed. Relationships and identities – real and
fictive – arise from communication, but how and why were they effected
and how should they be understood? The chapters in this volume address
some of the registers and modes of communication in the ancient Near
East. Particular focuses are imperial and court communications between
rulers and ruled, communications intended for a given community, and
those between families and individuals. Topics cover a broad
chronological period (3rd millennium BC to 1st millennium AD), and
geographic range (Egypt to Israel and Mesopotamia) encapsulating the
extraordinarily diverse plurality of human experience. This volume is
deliberately interdisciplinary and cross-cultural, and its broad scope
provides wide insights and a holistic understanding of communication
applicable today. It is intended for both the scholar and readers with
interests in ancient Near Eastern history and Biblical studies,
communications (especially communications theory), and
sociolinguistics.

Household and Family Religion in Antiquity
This is the first anthology to take a theoretical look at violence
against women. Each essay shows how philosophy provides a powerful
tool for examining a difficult and deep-rooted social problem. Stanley
G. French, Wanda Teays, and Laura M. Purdy, all philosophers, present
a familiar phenomenon in a new and striking fashion. The editors
employ a two-tiered approach to this vital issue. Contributors
consider both interpersonal violence, such as rape and battering; and
also systemic violence, such as sexual harassment, pornography,
prostitution, and violence in a medical context. The editors have
further broadened the discussion to include such cross-cultural issues
as rape in war, dowry deaths, female genital mutilation, and
international policies on violence against women. Against this wide
range of topics, which integrate personal perspectives with the
philosophical, the contributors offer powerful analyses of the causes
and effects of violence against women, as well as potential policies
for effecting change.
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Families in Ancient Israel
This work was published in 1988 under "Discovering Eve: ancient
Israelite women in context."

Family and Household Religion in Ancient Israel and the
Levant
A team of scholars offers keen insights into family customs and
culture in the Bible, providing a vision for family life today.

Bibliotheca Sacra
Dictionary definitions of the term mishpachah are seemingly
straightforward: "A Jewish family or social unit including close and
distant relatives-sometimes also close friends." As accurate as such
definitions are, they fail to capture the diversity and vitality of
real, flesh-and-blood Jewish families. Families have been part of
Jewish life for as long as there have been Jews. It is useful to
recall that the family is the basic narrative building block of the
stories in the biblical book of Genesis, which can be interpreted in
the light of ancient literary traditions, archaeological discoveries,
and rabbinic exegesis. Rabbinic literature also is filled with
discussions about interactions, rancorous as well as amicable, between
parents and among siblings. Sometimes harmony characterizes relations
between the parent and the child; as often, alas, there is conflict.
The rabbis, always aware of the realities of life, chide and advise as
best they can. For the modern period, the changing roles of males and
females in society at large have contributed to differing expectations
as to their roles within the family. The relative increase in the
number of adopted children, from both Jewish and non-Jewish
backgrounds, and more recently, the shifting reality of assisted
reproductive technologies and the possibility of cloning human
embryos, all raise significant moral and theological questions that
require serious consideration. Through the studies brought together in
this volume, more than a dozen scholars look at the Jewish family in
wide variety of social, historical, religious, and geographical
contexts. In the process, they explore both diverse and common
features in the past and present, and they chart possible courses for
Jewish families in the future.

Children in the Ancient Near Eastern Household
How did a religion whose founding proponents advocated a shocking
disregard of earthly ties come to extol the virtues of the
"traditional" family? In this richly textured history of the
relationship between Christianity and the family, Rosemary Radford
Ruether traces the development of these centerpieces of modern life to
reveal the misconceptions at the heart of the "family values" debate.
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Violence against Women
Scholars in Egyptology have often debated the following question: was
the ancient Egyptian society organized along patrilineal or
matrilineal lines? In taking a fresh and innovative look at the
ancient Egyptian family, Allen attempts to solve this long-standing
puzzle. Allen argues that the matrilineal nature of the ancient
Egyptian family and social organization provides us with the key to
understanding why and how ancient Egyptian women were able to rise to
power, study medicine, and enjoy basic freedoms that did not emerge in
Western Civilization until the twentieth century. More importantly, by
examining the types of families that existed in ancient Egypt along
with highlighting the ancient Egyptians' kinship terms, we can place
the ancient Egyptian civilization in the cultural context and
incubator of Black Africa. This groundbreaking text is a must-read for
Historians and those working in African Studies and Egyptology.

Family in the Bible
Four respected scholars of the Hebrew Bible and early Judaism provide
a clear portrait of the family in ancient Israel. Important
theological and ethical implications are made for the family today.
The Family, Culture, and Religion series offers informed and
responsible analyses of the state of the American family from a
religious perspective and provides practical assistance for the
family's revitalization.

Women in the Pentateuch
Offers readers a concise introduction to the tools and data available
for investigating the world of ancient Israel.

Life in Biblical Israel
In the Book of Genesis, the first words God speaks to humanity are "Be
fruitful and multiply." From ancient times to today, these words have
been understood as a divine command to procreate. Fertility is viewed
as a sign of blessedness and moral uprightness, while infertility is
associated with sin and moral failing. Reconceiving Infertility
explores traditional interpretations such as these, providing a more
complete picture of how procreation and childlessness are depicted in
the Bible. Closely examining texts and themes from both the Hebrew
Bible and the New Testament, Candida Moss and Joel Baden offer vital
new perspectives on infertility and the social experiences of the
infertile in the biblical tradition. They begin with perhaps the most
famous stories of infertility in the Bible—those of the matriarchs
Sarah, Rebekah, and Rachel—and show how the divine injunction in
Genesis is both a blessing and a curse. Moss and Baden go on to
discuss the metaphorical treatments of Israel as a "barren mother,"
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the conception of Jesus, Paul's writings on family and reproduction,
and more. They reveal how biblical views on procreation and
infertility, and the ancient contexts from which they emerged, were
more diverse than we think. Reconceiving Infertility demonstrates that
the Bible speaks in many voices about infertility, and lays a biblical
foundation for a more supportive religious environment for those
suffering from infertility today.

ThirdWay

The Family in Life and in Death: The Family in Ancient
Israel
This richly illustrated, non-technical reconstruction of "folk
religion" in ancient Israel is based largely on recent archaeological
evidence, but also incorporates biblical texts where possible.

Ensign
Feminist study of Pentateuchal narrative -- The matriarchs outside the
priestly corpus -- Other women outside the priestly corpus -- Women in
P's genesis -- Women in P's Exodus--Numbers.

The Family in Life and in Death: The Family in Ancient
Israel
The recent rulings on gay marriage and debates on family-related
issues have placed marriage and family at the forefront of the public
eye. More so than at any point in history, we are now confronted with
the need to carefully define the meaning of marriage and family.
Professor Andreas Köstenberger and ethics expert David W. Jones speak
to the issues at hand and guide us through the fray. Presenting a
Christian theology of marriage and parenting, they offer insight on
issues such as: abortion contraception infertility adoption
homosexuality divorce Marriage and Family: Biblical Essentials points
the way to the spiritual solution to our culture’s confusion: a return
to, and rebuilding of, the biblical foundation of marriage and the
family.

Routledge Handbook of Families in Asia
The first expansive reference examining the texts and material culture
related to children in ancient Israel Growing Up in Ancient Israel
uses a child-centered methodology to investigate the world of children
in ancient Israel. Where sources from ancient Israel are lacking, the
book turns to cross-cultural materials from the ancient Near East as
well as archaeological, anthropological, and ethnographic sources.
Acknowledging that childhood is both biologically determined and
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culturally constructed, the book explores conception, birth, infancy,
dangers in childhood, the growing child, dress, play, and death. To
bridge the gap between the ancient world and today’s world, Kristine
Henriksen Garroway introduces examples from contemporary society to
illustrate how the Hebrew Bible compares with a Western understanding
of children and childhood. Features: More than fifty-five
illustrations illuminating the world of the ancient Israelite child An
extensive investigation of parental reactions to the high rate of
infant mortality and the deaths of infants and children An examination
of what the gendering and enculturation process involved for an
Israelite child

Rediscovering Eve
IS there an authentically Christian notion of family? Cahill asserts
that the usual religious agenda of restoring the traditional nuclear
family is actually misinformed and misguided. Her study of the early
church, John Chrysostum, Martin Luther, the Puritans, and recent
Church teachings reveals an alternative Christian vision of the
altruistic family, animated by Christian discipleship to stand for
compassion, generosity, and justice.

My Beloved Brothers and Sisters

Growing Up in Ancient Israel
This volume explores the advantages of seeing a topic from two
different but complementary perspectives. All of the papers in the
volume were read at two sessions at SBL (2005 and 2006) that were cosponsored by the Social Sciences and the Hebrew Bible Section of SBL
and the American Schools of Oriental Research. The sessions were
designed to promote dialogue among scholars by juxtaposing research
based in the social sciences and archaeology. Scholars contributed
papers from within their own methodological and research perspective,
but addressed possible interactions and overlaps that their research
might contribute to the complementary perspective. Significant
intersections between the approaches emerged when patterns of social
interactions accessed by social scientific methods paralleled patterns
in material remains accessed by archaeological methods. The sessions
and thus the book achieve coherence because all of the papers attended
to aspects of the family in ancient Israel. While the presenters
selected their own topics in the subject area, several foci emerged
that reflect current research interests in these fields. These foci
include research on ancestors and the cult of the dead, configurations
of family house structures, and family relational interactions. All of
the papers make their methods and approaches visible and delineate
clearly the textual or material basis of their research, so that the
dialogue among the papers is facilitated.
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Registers and Modes of Communication in the Ancient Near
East
This comprehensive study of families in the Mediterranean world spans
the Bronze Age through Late Antiquity, and looks at families and
households in various ancient societies inhabiting the regions around
the Mediterranean Sea in an attempt to break down artificial
boundaries between academic disciplines.

Journal of Biblical Literature
Named one of the best books of 2019 by The Economist and a New York
Times Book Review Editors' Choice. A National Jewish Book Award
finalist. "A superb and touching book about the frailty of ties that
hold together places and people." --The New York Times Book Review An
award-winning historian shares the true story of a frayed and
diasporic Sephardic Jewish family preserved in thousands of letters
For centuries, the bustling port city of Salonica was home to the
sprawling Levy family. As leading publishers and editors, they helped
chronicle modernity as it was experienced by Sephardic Jews across the
Ottoman Empire. The wars of the twentieth century, however, redrew the
borders around them, in the process transforming the Levys from
Ottomans to Greeks. Family members soon moved across boundaries and
hemispheres, stretching the familial diaspora from Greece to Western
Europe, Israel, Brazil, and India. In time, the Holocaust nearly
eviscerated the clan, eradicating whole branches of the family tree.
In Family Papers, the prizewinning Sephardic historian Sarah Abrevaya
Stein uses the family’s correspondence to tell the story of their
journey across the arc of a century and the breadth of the globe. They
wrote to share grief and to reveal secrets, to propose marriage and to
plan for divorce, to maintain connection. They wrote because they were
family. And years after they frayed, Stein discovers, what remains
solid is the fragile tissue that once held them together: neither
blood nor belief, but papers. With meticulous research and care, Stein
uses the Levys' letters to tell not only their history, but the
history of Sephardic Jews in the twentieth century.

A Short Introduction to the History of Ancient Israel
This volume explores the advantages of seeing a topic from two
different but complementary perspectives. All of the papers in the
volume were read at two sessions at SBL (2005 and 2006) that were cosponsored by the Social Sciences and the Hebrew Bible Section of SBL
and the American Schools of Oriental Research. The sessions were
designed to promote dialogue among scholars by juxtaposing research
based in the social sciences and archaeology. Scholars contributed
papers from within their own methodological and research perspective,
but addressed possible interactions and overlaps that their research
might contribute to the complementary perspective. Significant
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intersections between the approaches emerged when patterns of social
interactions accessed by social scientific methods paralleled patterns
in material remains accessed by archaeological methods. The sessions
and thus the book achieve coherence because all of the papers attended
to aspects of the family in ancient Israel. While the presenters
selected their own topics in the subject area, several foci emerged
that reflect current research interests in these fields. These foci
include research on ancestors and the cult of the dead, configurations
of family house structures, and family relational interactions. All of
the papers make their methods and approaches visible and delineate
clearly the textual or material basis of their research, so that the
dialogue among the papers is facilitated.

Family
In his letters, the apostle Paul more than a hundred times
characterises the Christians as 'adelfoi', as 'brothers and sisters'
(siblings). This is by far his most common way of speaking about
fellow believers. In spite of this, there has been little research on
this topic. This book provides new research on family and sibling
relations in the Greco-Roman and Jewish context and discusses the
relevant texts on siblingship in the seven authentic Pauline letters.
A main thesis is that the sibling terminology is both central and
charged with meaning for Paul. When he speaks of the Christians as
siblings, he employs contemporary notions of what sibling and family
relations should be about- displaying emotional closeness, show love,
be tolerant and forgiving, defend family honour, and strive for
familial harmony. In various contexts Paul utilises these ideals
rhetorically in order to influence the attitudes and behaviour of the
Christians, both internally and in relation to outsiders. Since
siblingship and family relations were so important in antiquity,
Paul's use of this kind of language was significant and powerful. The
book is an in-depth study of Christian relations according to Paul.
Its conclusions have important consequences for our understanding of
ethics and ecclesiology not only in Paul, but also in the New
Testament in general. The book combines metaphor theory, sociohistorical perspectives and exegesis of Pauline texts in ways that
produce new insights both into Paul's thinking and into several
passages of his letters.

Mediterranean Families in Antiquity
Children were an important part of the ancient Near Eastern household.
This idea seems straightforward, but it can be understood in many
ways. On a basic level, children are necessary for the perpetuation of
a household. On a deeper level, the definitions of child and member of
the household are far from categorical. This book begins to explore
the multiple definitions of child and the way the child fits within a
household. It examines what membership in the household looks like for
children and what factors contribute to it. A study addressing what a
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child is and how a child’s gender and social status affect her place
in the household is vital to a proper understanding of the ancient
Near Eastern household. Despite their importance, children have long
been marginalized in discussions of ancient societies. Only recently
has this trend begun to change within biblical and ancient Near
Eastern scholarship. A recent wave of studies, especially in relation
to the Hebrew Bible, has started to address children in their own
right. In light of the current state of scholarship on children, the
purpose of this book is threefold. First, Garroway continues to fill
out the picture of the child in the ancient Near East by compiling
child-centric texts and archaeological realia. In analyzing these
materials, she surveys the relationship between children and ancient
Near Eastern society by examining the extent to which structuring
forces in a community, such as social status and gender, contribute to
the process of a child’s becoming a member of his household and
society. Finally, this information provides a base for future
research, for example, a cross-cultural study of children in the
ancient Near East in Classical Antiquity.

Did God Have a Wife?
Research on the family has expanded considerably across Asia but
studies tend to be fragmented, focusing on narrow issues within
limited areas (cities, towns, small communities) and may not be
accessible to international readers. These limitations make it
difficult for researchers, students, policy makers, and practitioners
to obtain the information they need. The Routledge Handbook of
Families in Asia fills that gap by providing a current and
comprehensive analysis of Asian families by a wide range of experts in
a single publication. The thirty-two chapters of this comparative and
multi-disciplinary volume are organized into nine major themes:
conceptual approaches, methodological issues, family life in the
context of culture, family relationships across the family life cycle,
issues of work and income, stress and conflict, family diversity,
family policy and laws, and environmental setting of homes. Each
chapter examines family life across Asian countries, studying cultural
similarities and differences and exploring how families are changing
and what trends are likely to develop in the future. To provide a
fruitful learning experience for the reader, each chapter offers
examples, relevant data, and a comprehensive list of references.
Offering a complete interdisciplinary overview of families in Asia,
the Handbook will be of interest to students, academics, policy makers
and practitioners across the disciplines of Asian Studies, Sociology,
Demography, Social Work, Law, Social Policy, Anthropology, Geography,
Public Health and Architecture.

The Ancient Egyptian Family
A special edition of the Library of Ancient Israel is based on the
latest research to provide an in-depth presentation of the land in
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ancient times from its domestic life and cultural traditions to its
religious practices, in a volume complemented by more than 175
illustrations and photographs.

The Social World of Ancient Israel
Celebrating the 100th anniversary of the Albright Institute of
Archaeological Research, this collection of erudite essays
concentrates on the archaeology of ancient Israel, Canaan, and
neighboring nations.

Mishpachah

Christianity and the Making of the Modern Family
Analyzes the term family and household religion and identifies the
types of family that existed in ancient Israel on the basis of both
literary and archaeological evidence. Comparative evidence from Iron
Age Philistia, Transjordan, Syria, and Phoenicia is presented. This
monumental book presents a typology of cult places that extends from
domestic cults to local sanctuaries and state temples. It details
family religious beliefs as expressed in the almost 3,000 individual
Hebrew personal names that have so far been recorded in epigraphic and
biblical material. Describes the variety of rites performed by
families at home, at a neighborhood shrine, or at work. Burial rituals
and the ritual care for the dead are examined. A comprehensive
bibliography, extensive appendixes, and several helpful indexes round
out the masterful textual material to form a one-volume compendium
that no scholar of ancient Israelite religion and archaeology can
afford not to own.

The Meaning of the City
The first book to explore the religious dimensions of the familyand
the household in ancient Mediterranean and West Asianantiquity.
Advances our understanding of household and familial religion,as
opposed to state-sponsored or civic temple cults Reconstructs domestic
and family religious practices in Egypt,Greece, Rome, Israel,
Mesopotamia, Ugarit, Emar, and Philistia Explores many household
rituals, such as providing forancestral spirits, and petitioning of a
household's patron deitiesor of spirits associated with the house
itself Examines lifecycle rituals – from pregnancy and birth
tomaturity, old age, death, and beyond Looks at religious practices
relating to the household bothwithin the home itself and other spaces,
such as at extramuraltombs and local sanctuaries

Reconceiving Infertility
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Takes a look at the most prominent social institutions of the world of
early Israel, and the period of the monarchy, and then shows how
proper understanding of these social institutions is essential for
sound biblical interpretation.

Studying the Ancient Israelites
Ken M. Campbell presents the work of six scholars who map varying
understandings of marriage and family in six cultural settings: Victor
H. Matthews on the ancient Near East, Daniel I. Block on ancient
Israel, S. M. Baugh on Greek society, Susan M. Treggiari on Roman
society, David W. Chapman on Second Temple Judaism and Andreas
Kstenberger on the New Testament era.

Marriage and the Family

Ancient Israel: Family institutions. The family ; Marriage ;
The position of women, widows ; Children ; Succession and
inheritance ; Death and funeral rites

Ethics in Ancient Israel
Ethics in Ancient Israel is a study of ethical thinking in ancient
Israel from around the eighth to the second century BC. The evidence
for this consists primarily of the Old Testament/Hebrew Bible and
Apocrypha, but also other ancient Jewish writings such as the Dead Sea
Scrolls and various anonymous and pseudonymous texts from shortly
before the New Testament period. Professor John Barton argues that
there were several models for thinking about ethics, including a
'divine command' theory, something approximating to natural law, a
virtue ethic, and a belief in human custom and convention. Moreover,
he examines ideas of reward and punishment, purity and impurity, the
status of moral agents and patients, imitation of God, and the image
of God in humanity. Barton maintains that ethical thinking can be
found not only in laws but also in the wisdom literature, in the
Psalms, and in narrative texts. There is much interaction with recent
scholarship in both English and German. The book features discussion
of comparative material from other ancient Near Eastern cultures and a
chapter on short summaries of moral teaching, such as the Ten
Commandments. This innovative work should be of interest to those
concerned with the interpretation of the Old Testament but also to
students of ethics.
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